June 29, 2004
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

In response to Ordinance No. 14776, I am pleased to submit the nominations to fully populate the newly formed Fairgrounds Advisory Board.  The ten nominees submitted for your confirmation combined with the City of Enumclaw representative Cathy Rigg, who has already been nominated and confirmed by the City of Enumclaw, are proposed to comprise the eleven-person Fairgrounds Advisory Board.

An important recommendation from the 2003 Fairgrounds study on organizational and governance models, was that in addition to changes already underway (fiscal tracking, aggressive marketing, more thorough event evaluation, upgrading facilities, reducing expenditures, an item that stood out for improvement was the structure of the Fair Board.  The Board as it existed in previous county code was not designed to support the Fairgrounds as a year-round, revenue-oriented operation, but was more concerned with the King County annual fair.

With that being said, the County owes a debt of gratitude to the previous Fair Board members for their able and passionate assistance in maintaining and growing the tradition of the oldest fair west of the Mississippi River.  We would not be in a position to move forward without their contributions to the present.

I am confident that this reconfigured and refocused Fairgrounds Advisory Board will be invaluable in continuing to foster an entrepreneurial spirit at the fairgrounds and the Fair.  The skill/interest-based requirements of the Ordinance have been extraordinarily well met with the nominees transmitted for your consideration.  This Fairgrounds Advisory Board and these nominees will better enable the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to implement its business plan and meet the goals and intentions of the Parks Omnibus Ordinance.
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Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of the following ten individuals to the King County Fairgrounds Advisory Board.  Attached is each individual’s application and/or resume, completed King County Code of Ethics financial disclosure statement, and appointment letter.  Also attached is a board profile.
The appointment of Jeff Guite, who resides in Council District Thirteen, is for a two-year term expiring September 30, 2006.  

The appointment of Alicia Alexander, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a one-year term expiring September 30, 2005.  

The appointment of Bob Carlson, who works in King County, is for a three-year term expiring September 30, 2007.  

The appointment of Deanna Burnett-Keaner, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a two-year term expiring September 30, 2006.  

The appointment of Bill DuBray, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a one-year term expiring September 30, 2005.  

The appointment of Brad Gaolach, who resides in Council District One, is for a three-year term expiring September 30, 2007.  

The appointment of Jeff Benchley, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a two-year term expiring September 30, 2006.  

The appointment of Perry Dahlquist, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a one-year term expiring September 30, 2005.  

The appointment of Todd LaClair, who resides in Council District Thirteen, is for a three-year term expiring September 30, 2007.  
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The appointment of Chuck Todd, who resides in Council District Nine, is for a two-year term expiring September 30, 2006.  

If you have any questions about this appointment, please call me at 296-4040.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers


Dave Marks, Staff Liaison


Fairgrounds Advisory Board Members

